
Notes from the Head Teacher

Dear Parents,
We have had a mixed bag of weather this first full week of term, 
with some blue skies and some wet playtimes. The children have 
been very adaptable, enjoying time outside whenever they can. 
Our Year 6 wet play monitors continue to do an amazing job 
supporting the younger children by playing games with them when 
they can’t go outside.

There are lots of coughs and colds still across the school. Any 
donations of tissues would be gratefully received. We are also still 
getting a few cases of Covid. Please follow up-to-date government 
guidance and please note, children should not attend school for 3 
days after a positive test.

Thank you to all the staff and parents who helped the Rotary Club 
with their Christmas collections. Over the two nights we helped, 
we raised £832 for local charities. Well done all!

Mrs Hudson

Curriculum Corner
The children in Year 3 have been busy beginning their “Rocks, Relics 
and Rumble” topic. They have enjoyed learning about how fossils 
are formed. In Literacy they have been exploring headings and 
subheadings.

Attendance Champions – Week 17

1st Place – Years 3 & 6: 98.62% 

3rd Place – Year 5: 98.33%

4th Place – Year 4: 97.50%

5th Place – Year 2: 97%

6th Place – Year 1: 96%

7th Place – Year R: 95.67%

Reflection
This week in collective worship we have begun our topic on 
Justice. This is a tricky word for children to understand but they 
came up with lots of good ideas about what it meant, such as 
fairness and freedom of choice and equal opportunities. Micah 
tells us in the Bible,

‘And what does the Lord require of you? To act justly and to 
love mercy and to walk humbly with your God.’ 

Micah 6:8

Dates for Parents Consultations this term:
Parents consultations will be held on Wednesday 22nd March and 
Tuesday 28th March. Please make a note of these dates. More 
details regarding booking a slot will follow later this term.
Thank you

Admission to Reception Class September 2023
The deadline for applications and supplementary information forms 
for Reception 2023 is Sunday 15th January. Please ensure that any 
applications have been fully completed and submitted via Croydon 
Council’s eAdmissions system.  Supplementary information forms 
must be emailed to the school office before midnight on Sunday 
15th. Thank you.


